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Prayer topics Lynn and Charles - June 2011

Thank you all very much for all your prayers for us and those we work with. The surprising news is that though we expected to receive the keys of the new house yesterday or the day before, last night we were told that they could not move in before the 15th of June, because they had not finished repairing the building and getting it ready for Blas, Liana Facu and us. Please continue to pray that we may all adapt to living together and helping each other in different ways. Pray also that the Lord may use the move to reach new people with His Gospel without losing people from our home Bible study. Meanwhile Lynn continues to find it painful going up or down stairs. Please pray for the Lord’s enabling for her. Also I continue to have the same problem of only being able to answer emails as I don’t have access to our address book. For I thought that it would be best to ask the computer expert in only after we have made the move.

Please continue to pray for the ministers we trained in the Juarez area as they continue to proclaim the Gospel and care for believers guided by Bishop Nick Drayson. They are Narciso, Juan and Rene in Juarez, all of whom also travel to other towns and villages, including especially Juan sometimes accompanied by Rene to Quemado. Pray also for Tuqui in Yema and Elena in Chiriguanos and for the churches they care for in these two towns.

Tuqui’s health is not too good. He has high cholesterol and is used to eating a lot of meat not much vegetables as he has always lived in a big meat eating area with expensive fruit and vegetables. So please pray for his health and for him to try hard to keep a diet he does not like and finds too expensive. He tells me that the church in Yema is growing in spite of his health problems. Pray that he may be able to train up believers to witness and minister with him. Saturnino and his wife Elisa who we used to teach the Gospel to could be the ones. Unfortunately Ricardo who used to work together with him has now stopped going to meetings.

Please pray for Bishop Nick and his wife Catherine as they visit churches in the UK during June and most of July. Pray also for the other Juan from Juarez who is now studying computers in Salta and who we teach the Bible and to minister the Gospel.
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